EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TRAINING

FOR LOUISIANA PUBLIC LIBRARIANS

The role of the librarian in the community has changed drastically over the last decade, requiring skills and knowledge that many Louisiana librarians currently lack. The State Library of Louisiana received a grant from the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS) in the amount of $155,946 with a match of $160,222 from the State Library to offer a multi-faceted leadership institute to train the next generation of Louisiana librarians, entitled Executive Leadership Training for Louisiana Public Librarians. This project will encompass four phases over a three-year period. 

Louisiana ranks near the bottom of many national measures such as literacy, per capita income, and high school graduation. This initiative will provide future library leaders in Louisiana with the tools and skills necessary to enable them to make a positive impact on the communities they serve. It is designed to help address the coming shortage of library professionals due to retirements, and builds on existing successful leadership ventures in other states.

Through daylong workshops and a weeklong institute, the future library leaders will sharpen their skills as operational managers, as well as learn how to become strategic leaders for their communities.

In the first phase, selected library directors and others will participate in a facilitated brainstorming session to map out the training needs of Louisiana’s future library leaders. This planning group will define the skills needed by this next generation and will outline a curriculum of study to achieve them.

Phase 2 will consist of 8 one-day workshops held over a 16-month period throughout the state. These workshops will teach the operational skills needed by library managers in the future. Each workshop will cover a different topic and will be aimed at new or potential library administrators. They may also be useful to those directors who need a refresher course, and will be open to anyone. Each workshop will increase the participant’s knowledge of best practices and provide practical information about managing day-to-day operations of a future library.

In the third phase, a week-long intensive institute on library leadership will be held for 30 carefully-selected individuals who have a commitment to make Louisiana libraries the best they can be. The institute will hone their interpersonal and leadership skills, and will turn operational managers into strategic leaders.

The final phase will consist of a one-day meeting for participants of the Institute to come back together and meet with the original planning group. A facilitator will lead a review of participants’ progress, and what worked and what did not work during the project. At the end of this time, the State Library anticipates being able to successfully reproduce the process in future years.
